
 
 

 
ooking back on 2020, 
a lot has happened to 

say the least.  We began the 
year with the loss of our 
beloved Sister Helen Huewe.  
Just a few short months 
later, we were faced with a  
pandemic that would rock 
the nation.  Who knew what 
we would be capable of? 
 

As I reflect on the challenges imposed, I am humbled 
and enlightened for the resilience and determination of 
our staff and community. Opening Doors accomplished 
a major milestone, celebrating 20 years serving 
women and children experiencing homelessness.   

We are blessed with staff that can swiftly adapt and 
maneuver with ease.  Through a pandemic, the shelter 
received a new face lift.  New protocols were put in 
place to protect those we serve. Implementation of  
in-house support groups to provide another layer of 
support when other operations were forced to close.  
Chromebooks and interns to support a hybrid school 
environment for the children of the shelter. A first time 
ever virtual event for Attitude of Gratitude, and one 
that came with great success. 
 
Sister Helen was quoted saying, “Everybody has to do 
their little bit; you can’t do it all, so you do what you 
can.” Opening Doors is grateful to everyone who has 
done their part. Thank you to all of the staff, volunteers, 
and supporters who have done just that.  We continue 
to join together and make each other stronger even 
in times of adversity. 
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2020 Reflections
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Kim Budde 
Board President

In response to the 
pandemic, our 

staff developed a 
hybrid education 

environment for school 
aged residents.

Your support  
provided 6,012 
nights of shelter 
for women and  

children experiencing  
homelessness.

Financial literacy is  
one of many life skills    

provided by Case  
Managers. Residents 

saved a total of  
$30,410 for their  

future! 

Opening Doors helped 
115 women and  

55 children  
on their journey to  

self-sufficiency.   

Residents moving into 
permanent housing 

received 17 new beds. 
80% had never  

owned a new bed! 
Funding provided  

by the McDonough 
Foundation.



hile the world has been riddled 
with change, disruption and 

chaos; some things remain the same:  

Opening Doors offers women and children 
healing, hope and home… 

The Dubuque community continues to  
support us in our mission… 

There are more good people in the world 
than bad… 

Morgan’s story has touched us all. She is  
featured regularly with her beautiful children 
on our Facebook page as she crushes goals.  

We had a wonderful gentleman approach 
us with a car to donate for a resident. The car 
has had a huge impact on Morgan—and 
allowed her to get a better job because she 
can drive to work. She is loving her  
independence and so greatly appreciates 
his kindness.  

 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 

2100 Asbury Road, Suite 8    
Dubuque, IA 52001 

Hours: 8 AM to 5 PM, Monday-Friday 
Phone: 563.582.7480         

E-mail: info@openingdoorsdbq.org 
Web: www.openingdoorsdbq.org 

Opening Doors operates Teresa Shelter, 
Maria House, and a permanent supportive 
housing program at *Francis Apartments. 
Women and children who are experiencing 
homelessness come to us to help build a 
new life.  We provide goal planning and 
life skills training that will enable them to 
take care of themselves and achieve their 
full potential.  We offer a hand up in the 
world, not a handout.  

Our three doorways of hope for women 
and children experiencing homelessness 
are much more than a place to sleep. We 
offer the opportunity for women to claim 

their own power and become self-sufficient. 

Three Doorways  
of Hope 

All Doorways include: One-to-One 
Support, Community Resources,  

and Life Skills Training 

DOORWAY #1: TERESA SHELTER 
Emergency &  

Extended Stay Shelter 

1111 Bluff Street, 563.690.0086 
l Stay of up to one year 

l Short- and Long-term goal planning 
 

DOORWAY #2: MARIA HOUSE 
Transitional Housing 

1561 Jackson Street, 563.582.6286 
l Stay of up to two years 

l Advanced life skills and goal planning 
 

DOORWAY #3: *FRANCIS APARTMENTS 
Permanent Supportive Housing 

1501 Jackson Street 
l Housing option for Maria House  

& Teresa Shelter clients 
l Income-based affordable housing 

*Francis Apartments is owned by  
Steeple Square and managed  

by Gronen Properties. 

Opening Doors From the Director’s Chair
W

Carol Gebhart  
Executive Director 

Above: Morgan is now the proud owner of this Mercury Grand Marquis. She is 
truly grateful to the donor and wanted to say thank you with what she called her 
best "Vanna" pose. Middle: Thanks to funding from the Peggy Furey Crahan 
Children’s Fund, residents enjoyed a trip to Vesperman Farms in the fall.  Morgan 
is pictured here with her daughter Rosi and infant son Lux.

 



In the wake of the pandemic, our community continues to help the families 
of women and children who have experienced homelessness. Want to 
help?  Check out our latest Wish List on the back cover of this issue. 
 

l For the fifth consecutive year, Cottingham & Butler and John Dubuque 
Dubuque Works conducted record-breaking holiday drives!  Even while the 
majority of their staff was working from home, C&B raised over $14,000 in 
cash donations, gift cards and Wish List items. The staff at John Deere came 
through with over $10,000 in donations!  We are truly grateful to these  
businesses that have a huge heart for their community. 

l As a 2020 Kwik Care program recipient, we received a check for $2,361.  
That's a lot of change making a difference in our community.   

l 10 nonprofits were chosen for the Home+FloorShow Community Holiday 
Event. Customers raised $1,710 for Opening Doors. 

l Goodwill Industries of Northeast Iowa chose Opening Doors for their 
October “Round Up Your Purchase” program generating $1,221.  

l Thank you to these businesses and schools for their December Wish List 
Drives: Dubuque Obstetrics & Gynecology, Dubuque Police Department, 
Eagle’s Club “Eyes on the Future” committee, Eagle Point Solar, FSBO 
Homes, Hirschbach, Holy Ghost Childcare Center, Hope Church life group, 
KB&Co., LLC, Lambda Tau Delta Sorority, Union-Hoermann Press, 
Westminster Presbyterian Church, 
Woodward Communications, and clubs 
from Hempstead and Wahlert.  

l Our staff is truly grateful to all of the 
individuals, businesses and organizations 
who continue to support our mission 
through monetary gifts, Wish List items, 
meals and through grant funding. 

l A special thank you to Kelly Lane Art, 
Lowe’s, L.May Eatery and Town Clock Inn 
Restaurant.

Many thanks to the Dubuque 
Racing Association for a 
$5,500 grant for phone and 
computer equipment!

Community Spirit Rises in Pandemic
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Virtual Reality for AOG
Organizers for the 2020 “Attitude 
of Gratitude” fundraiser made an 
early decision to go virtual for the 
November 21 event. With a 
record number of sponsors for 
the 19th annual event, this vital 
event netted $119,268—just shy 
of the five-year average. 

Many thanks to hosts Bobbi 
Earles and Jeff Vaassen (pictured 
below), along with our amazing 
production team led by Craig 
Schaefer.  We are truly grateful to 
all of our auction bidders and 
donors (listed on page five) for 
your support!

SPONSORSHIP LEVELS 
Diamond: $10,000 

Ruby: $5,000 
Sapphire: $2,500 

Topaz: $1,500 
Emerald: $1,000 

Opal: $800 

Friends & Family Table: $800 
Pearl: $500 

 
Diamond Level includes two 
tables of 10. Pearl level provides 
five tickets.  All other levels include 
a table for 10.

SAVE THE DATE: SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2021 
Grand River Center

Download a Sponsorship Opportunity Form at 
www.OpeningDoorsDBQ.org/AOG



Grants 
Alliant Energy Foundation: $5,000 
Dubuque County Supervisors: $20,000 
Dubuque Racing Association: $5,500 
Sinsinawa Ministry Fund: $16,054 
Theisen’s More For Your Community: 
   $1,000  
Proud to be a United Way of Dubuque 
Area Tri-States agency 

Community 
Foundation of 

Greater Dubuque 
Endowment & Special 

Donor Advised Funds 
Dr. Peter & Cynthia Alt 
Linda Augustin 
Carol Bitter & James Purtell 
Amy Boynton 
Dr. Thomas & Judy Edmonds 
Shirley Hansen 
Alan & Susan Hattel 
Randy & Shelly Hoff 
Elaine Holthaus 
Dr. Thomas & Julie Johnson 
Todd & Kathleen Klapatauskas 
Fr. Daniel Knepper 
Rob & Beth Kundert 
Dr. Ross & Sally Madden 
Joy McCarthy 
Dr. Darryl & Terry Mozena 
Jim & Venice Richardson 
Phillip & Judy Ruppel 
Rita Theisen 
Tony & Susann Theisen 
Robert & Donna Wahlert 
Rich & Sue Whitty 
Ken & Karen Zeckser 

  In Honor of 
In honor of Sharron Bauer 
   Anonymous 
In honor of BVM Jubiliarians 
   Jean Beste, BVM 
In honor of Circle BVMs 
   Jean Beste, BVM 
   Maureen Patrice Fury, BMV 
In honor of Floyd Driscoll 
   Richard & Joyan Holdridge 
In honor of Ann Edleman,  
Joanne Gebauer & Elizabeth Heins 
   Shirley Hansen 
In honor of Heidi Fogle 
   Jason Cordes 
In honor of Terry & Paula Friedman 
   Gerald & Mary Jorgensen 

In honor of Lori Gamer 
   Lisa Klein 
In honor of Nancy & Joe Huber 
   Catherine & Duane Kuennen 
In honor of Susan Ivis, OSF 
   Mike Duffy 
In honor of Karla Kloft’s 40th 
Anniversary to the Sisterhood 
   Camilla Hemann, OSF 
In honor of Jim Mauss 
   Joshua Mauss 
In honor of Irene Raby 
   Evelyn Nadeau 
In honor of Janet Rhomberg 
   Jim & Nancy Rhomberg 
In honor of Sisters of Charity, BVM 
   George Holland 
In honor of Len Uhal 
   Sue Uhal 
In honor of Pat & Carol Walsh 
   Jim & Mary Welter 
In honor of my family & friends 
   Joellen Price, PBVM 
 

    In Memory of 
In memory of Patricia Bohy 
   Jodie Bramel 
In memory of Wilma Bonstead 
   Joyce Bausman 
In memory of Peter Breitbach, Club 
Founder 
   Balltown Safari Club 
In memory of Jean Byrne, BVM 
   Mira Mosle, BVM 
In memory of Peggy Crahan 
   Colleen Crahan 
In memory of David Duda 
   Marilyn Clark Duda 
In memory of Samuel & Linda 
Ellerbeck 
   Paul Ellerbeck 
In memory of Carolyn Farrell, BVM 
   Mary Lois Dolphin, BVM 
In memory of Shirley, Sue and 
Heather Feldman 
   Kim Feldman 
In memory of Patricia Freihoefer 
   Michael Freihoefer 
In memory of Bonnie Gloeckner 
   Allen Gloeckner 
In memory of Patrick Green 
   Rita Green, OSF 
In memory of Barbara Hackbarth 
   Ann Lorenz 
In memory of Dr. James T. Hamilton 
   James Hamilton 
In memory of John & Mona Hanley 
   Dave Hanley 
 

In memory of Steve Hodge 
   Tom & Judy Syke 
In memory of Barb Horn,  
Ken Smith and Mark Westhoff 
   Jack & Maria Smith 
In memory of Helen Huewe, OSF 
   Joe & Linda Chlapaty 
   Robert & Jill Knight 
In memory of the Ivis and Arringdale 
Families 
   Susan Ivis, OSF 
In Memory of Barbara Urban 
Kilpatrick 
   Crescent Electric Supply Co. 
In memory of Alma Knepper 
   George Knepper 
In memory of the Ruby Leubka 
   Michael & Vickie Holmberg 
In memory of Leo McCarthy 
   Maureen Quann 
In memory of Fr. John McClean 
   T.J. & Carole Welu 
In memory of Ambrose, Florence & 
David McDonnell 
   Marlene McDonnell 
In memory of Charlyn Miller 
   Tracy Nowack 
In memory of Dorothy A. O’Neill 
   Bill & Dede Lester 
In memory of Jared Potter 
   Barb Stone Potter & Mark Hogan 
In memory of Harry Rubel 
   Mary Klein 
In memory of Norma Rubenbauer 
   Franciscan Sisters of Perpetual 
   Adoration 
In memory of Jerry, Steve & Randy 
   Mary Schmitt 
In memory of Kathy Stahr 
   Woodward Communications, Inc. 
In memory of my mother Mary 
Agnes Theisen 
   June Foxen 
In memory of Harold “Bud” Trapp 
   Cherie Trapp 
In memory of Con  nie Walsh 
   Brian & Staci Walsh 
In memory of Arlene R. Welik 
   Roger & Sharla Wellik 
 
Attitude of Gratitude 

Alliant Energy 
Archdiocese of Dubuque 
Katie Bahl 
Rebecca Berg 
Marci Blum, OSF 
Suzanne Blum 
Austin & Kelsey Brimeyer 
Wayne & Michelle Brown 
Kim & Brian Budde 
Jason & Sara Carpenter 
Chad & Laura Chandlee 

Gail Chavenelle & William Dicken 
Joe & Linda Chlapaty 
Kristin & Kirby Clark 
Clarke University 
Collins Aerospace 
Conlon Construction Co. 
Jill Connors 
The Connors Family 
Mary Ann Conzett 
Brian & Ann Cooper 
Cottingham & Butler 
Kevin & Maureen Crahan 
Cummer Masonry, Inc. 
David & Dawn Danielson 
Decker Precision Machining, Inc. 
Kevin Deeny & Megan Stull 
John & Lisa Dodds 
Matt & Kara Dodds 
Mary Lois Dolphin, BVM 
Drake Law Firm, P.C. 
Dubuque Bank & Trust 
Dubuque Obstetrics & Gynecology 
Dupaco Community Credit Union 
DuTrac Community Credit Union 
Richard & Bobbi Earles 
Eide Bailly LLP 
Brock & Andrea Even 
Fidelity Bank & Trust 
Eric & Kimberly Foy 
Mark Frederick 
Jesse & Heather Freiburger 
Terry & Paula Friedman 
The Friedman Group, Inc. 
Linda Fries 
Michael & Tricia Gantz 
Kay Gaul, OSF 
Carol Gebhart 
Grand River Medical Group 
Danielle Gratton 
Great Lakes Advisors 
John & Sharon Greenwood 
Gronen Restoration 
Richard & Diann Guns 
James Hamilton 
C. Jean Hayen, BVM 
Paul & Rita Heacock 
Joe & Trisha Hearn 
Anne Hefel 
Julie Heitz 
Betty Hillary 
George Holland 
Honkamp Krueger & Co., P.C. 
Barbara Hubeny, OP 
John Deere  
Kathleen Klein 
Patti & Mike Kruse 
Kunkel & Associates 
Mary Lechtenberg, OSF 
George & Connie Leibfried 
Mildred Leuenberger, OSF 
Ann Lorenz 
Heather & AJ LuGrain 
Janaan Manternach 
LaDonna Manternach, BVM 
Philip Marzen 

Opening Doors is grateful for the continued support from our community. 
Donations are from 10/16/20 to 2/9/21. Please call 563.582.7480 to inform us of 
any omissions or errors. Thank you for supporting our mission! 

Friends of Opening Doors



Sara McAlpin, BVM 
Mary McCauley, BVM 
Brian & Joan McCleary 
Christie & Greg McCoy 
Fr. Tom McDermott 
Marlene McDonnell 
Ruth McEnany 
MidWestOne Bank 
Fr. Jim Miller 
Molo Companies 
Morrison Brothers 
Mira Mosle, BVM 
Patrick & Amy Niemer 
Derek & Kayla Olberding 
Rev. John Paisley 
Brett & Cynthia Pearce 
Peerless Well & Pump 
Paul Pfohl 
Mark & Melissa Phalen 
Plaid Swan 
Karen Pollard, BVM 
Portzen Construction 
Mike & Sally Portzen 
Premier Bank 
Prudential 
Rob Reinert 
Theresa Rolling, OSF 
Peter & Sarah Ross 
Mary Lee Roth 
Daniel & Lisa Saddler 
Kiesha & Anderson Sainci 
Craig & Joan Schaefer 
Paul & Joyce Scherner 
Don & Mary Scherrman 
Zac & Amy Scherrman 
Terry & Dee Schilling 
Patricia Schubert 
David & Donna Schueller 
Rev. Loren & Becky Shellabarger 
Sinsinawa Dominicans 
Sisters of Charity, BVM 
Sisters of St. Francis 
Sisters of the Presentation 
StackStone Wealth 
Todd & Lisa Stevenson 
Sandy Stock 
Dorothy Stoll 
Bill & Deb Swambar 
Craig Takes 
Kenneth & Marlene Tekippe 
David & Cari Tharp 
Theisen’s Home Farm Auto 
Jim & Marita Theisen 
Doug & Susan Tonn 
Cherie Trapp 
Katherine Uhal 
US Bank 
Verena Street Coffee Co. 
Dr. James & Carol Voelker 
Brian & Staci Walsh 
Jennifer Webber 
Michael & Carrie Welbes 
Leta Willman 
Chad & Regan Wolbers 
Women’s Leadership Network 
 

    Home+FloorShow 
  Holiday Community Event 
Melody Bahr 
Dawn Chaston 
DuTrac Community Credit Union 
Steve & Vicki Felsted 
Tim & Holly Hendricks 
Dorothy O’Meara 
Paula Paisley 
Chip & Dawn Pregler 
Jerry Schmidt & Lisa Johnson 
Jennifer & Jesse Shekleton 
John & Cheryl Whalen 
 

Holiday Appeal & 
General Gifts 

AJ’s Boutique  
Harry & Mary Althaus 
Amazon Smile 
David Ament 
Michael & Mary Pat Ament 
American Family Insurance Dreams 
  Foundation - Michael Pennington 
Anonymous 
Iyla Ant 
Sarah Arand 
Mark & Donna Arling 
Dr. Scott & Carolyn Arnold 
Linda Aschtgen 
John & Ann Aslin 
Phyllis Astgen 
John & Barbara Balk 
Fr. James Barta 
Barbara Bartek, OP 
Donna Bauerly 
Kera Baumgartner 
Peter & Margaret Beaves 
David & Amy Becker 
Jean Becker 
J.A. Beckman Family Trust 
Veronica Bender 
Mel & Marilyn Berendes 
Diane Bergquist 
Rachel Berns, OSF 
Carol Ann Berte, OSF 
Bertsch Family Gift Fund 
Lauren Bingham 
Deacon Bill & Sue Biver 
Andrea Bixler 
Theodore M. & Marilyn L. Blanchard 
   Charitable Trust 
Jan Bleymeyer 
Michael Blouin 
Douglas & Suzanne Boeckmann 
Glen & Dianna Boehme 
Joshua & Mary Boots 
Elissa Bowen 
Dr. Thomas & Catherine Boxleiter 
Jodie Bramel 
Craig & Tamara Brandt 
Carl & Karol Sue Braun 
Dr. John & Regina Brennan 
Burds Family Charitable Giving Fund 
Joseph & Molly Burger  

Marge Burkle, BVM 
Nathan & Cara Burkum 
Jennifer Burr 
Steven & Susan Bushman 
Andy & Debi Butler 
Timothy & Nancy Butler 
Mary Caffery, BVM 
Dr. Scott & Sandra Cairns 
Bob & Rose Carr 
Ken & Sharon Chapman 
Mary Jo Chapman 
Gail Chavenelle & William Dicken 
Douglas & Jean Cheever 
Conlon Construction Co. 
Megan Connolly 
Jill Connors 
Karen Conover, BVM 
Gerald & Regina Cook 
Steven & Katherine Cornelius 
Madonna Cota 
Cottingham & Butler 
Dr. Brian & Michelle Covey 
Crescent Electric Supply Company 
Larry & Barbara Croghan 
Crossroads Community Church 
Mark & Susan Culbertson 
David & Elizabeth Cushman 
Mark & Jennifer Dalsing 
Dr. Michael & Molly Dalton 
Janell Marie Daugherty 
Randy & Joni Decker 
Kevin Deeny & Megan Stoll 
Deluxe Corporation - Matching Gift 
   for Mary Janssen 
Dixie Demmer 
Dorothy Dodds 
Julie Doerr 
Liz Donahue, OSF 
Donovan Family Charitable Fund 
Gerald & Janita Driscoll 
Dubuque Obstetrics & Gynecology, PC 
Dubuque Rheumatology, PC 
Frank & Carol Duehr  
Ann Marie Dunn, OSF 
Tom & Julie Dunne 
DuTrac Community Credit Union 
Eagle Point Solar, LLC 
Lon Eberhart 
Dr. Thomas & Judy Edmonds 
Phyllis Errthum 
Joseph & Helen Ertl Family Foundation 
Exvorte LLC 
Francis & Doreen Fager 
Charles & Mary Fahey 
Falb Family Charitable Foundation 
Lynn Fangman, PBVM 
Bob & Milly Feeney 
Donald & Carole Felderman 
Steve & Vicki Felsted 
Fidelity Bank & Trust 
Marilynne Field 
Finnin Family Fund 
First Congregational UCC 
Janice Firzlaff 
Kirk Fitzgerald 
Pat Flanagan 

Mary Jo Fleege 
David & Amy Franson 
Sarah Frasher 
Donald & Eleanor Freiburger 
Steven & Janaan Freiburger 
Donald & Jeananne Freymann 
Duane & Kathy Frick 
Larry Friedman 
Sarah Friedman 
Terry & Paula Friedman 
The Friedman Group -  
   Matched Gift from Mark Phalen 
Daniel & Nekole Frommelt 
Timothy & Kristine Gallagher 
Lyle & Patricia Galliart 
Elizabeth Ganion 
Ron & Shirley Gansen 
Stanley & Jane Gassmann 
Ann Gebhart 
Christopher & Kristine Gehrke 
William & Rachel Gerber 
John & Diane Gerken 
Brian Gilligan 
Edna Ginder, OSF 
Allen Gloeckner 
Terry & Christi Goldbeck 
Jeff & Linda Goldsmith 
Robert & Linda Gomoll 
Goodwill Industries of Northeast 
   Iowa, Inc. - Round-Up Program 
Grace Episcopal Church 
Grand View UMC Women 
Mary Ann Green 
Rita Green, OSF 
Richard & Mary Jean Gregory 
Alice & Dan Griswold 
Henry Grubb 
Karen & Gary Guetzko 
Keith & Erin Habel 
Greg & Lisa Hansen 
Darlene Hantelmann 
Bradley Harbaugh 
David & Rebecca Taylor-Harris 
Alan & Susan Hattel 
Haupert Family Foundation 
Florence Heflin, BVM 
Jane & Dave Heiar 
Steve & Jeanne Heiberger 
Tracy Heidenreich 
Heinle Family Charitable Fund 
Stephanie Helmer 
Mary Kenneth Hemann, OSF 
Peggy Hennagir 
Kevin & Rabecca Miller-Hennessey 
Kathy Henrich 
Robert & Lavonne Hetrick 
Terry & Jean Hilkin 
Alice Hinz 
Sandra Hirstein 
Janice Hoffman, OSF 
Mike & Natalie Hoffmann 
Kara Hoisington 
Norma Jean Holtaus, OSF 
Mark & Lisa Hoppman 
Sam Hosch 
Gary & Diane Houselog 



Mark & Marion Huettner 
IBM ECCC 
Tony & Joann Jansen 
Mary Janssen 
Sue Jarchow 
John Deere “Birdies for Charity” 
Kaiser Family Foundation Corporation 
Dale & Sharon Kaiser 
Katherine Kalb 
Gaby Kauffmann 
Paul & Nancy Kaufman 
Jason Keeler 
Kendall Hunt Publishing Company - 
  Matched Gift from Brooke Pfeiffer 
Jolynn Kilburg 
Michael & Beth Kircher 
Marianne Kirkendall 
James & Nancy Klauer 
Kathleen Klein 
Peter & Karen Kluesner 
Bob & Karen Knepper 
Julie Koellner 
Terry & Juliana Kouba 
Donald & Dianne Kramer 
Sharon Kress & Keith Cook 
John & Mary Kretz 
Meghna Krishnan 
Catherine & Duane Kuennen 
Frank & Dianne Kukuczka 
Roger Kurt 
Rev. Eugene Kutsch 
Norbert & Linda Kutsch 
Charles Lane 
Jean Lange 
Max Leicht - Hempstead Honor Society 
Mary Ann Lenahan, BVM 
Dr. Randall & Kelly Lengeling 
Mildred Leuenberger, OSF 
Terry Liddell 
Bradley & Linda Longfield 
Loras College Giving Tree 
Ann Lorenz 
James & Marilyn Maas 
Terry & Rae Ann Maiers 
Jim & Ruth Manor 
Dustin Manternach 
Lee & Glinda Manternach 
Dr. Timothy William Martin 
Mathis Pfohl Foundation 
Yvonne Mattoli 
Mary Joellen McCarthy, BVM 
Joan McClain 
Shirley McCullough 
Jenny McDermott 
McKesson Foundation - Matched Gift 
   from Kirk Fitzgerald 
Richard & Glady Meehan 
Steve & Sandy Menke 
Connie Merfeld 
Robert & Sandee Merrick 
Georgene Meyer 
Joan Meyertholen 
John Middendorf 
The Midwest Girl, LLC 
Art Miller 

Devonee Mohling 
Tim & Mary Moothart 
Gina & Brian Moran 
Pastor Dottie Morizzo 
Rebecca Mueller 
Kevin & Trisha Mullen 
Chip & Julie Murray 
Tom Murray 
Nativity BVM Christian Youth 
   Organization 
Mark & Chris Neuhaus 
Larry & Joan Neuses 
Joseph & Jeanette Nilles 
Jennifer Noel 
Mike & Kelsey Nolan 
Pat & Anne Noonan 
Ron & Barb Nowacki 
Joe & Nancy Oberbroeckling 
John & Joy Oberhausen 
Mark & Val O’Brien 
Terry & Delores O’Brien 
O’Connor, Brooks & Co., P.C. Jeans Day 
Judy O’Dell 
Gary & Dawn Olberding 
Mary Anne Oliger 
Order of the Eastern Star - Julien 
  Chapter #125 
Marcella O’Rourke, BVM 
Wendy O’Rourke 
Kathleen Orthaus, OSF 
James Osterberger 
John Osweiler 
Our Lady of the Mississippi Abbey 
Luanus Ott 
Stephanie & John Ottavi 
Michael & Michaela Otting 
Fr. Paul Otting 
Fran & Arleen Ouderkirk 
Melanie Owen 
Elaine Owens 
Paula Paisley 
Melissa Pape 
Christopher & Nancy Patrick 
Paul & Pam Peckosh 
Michael Pennington 
Brooke Pfeiffer 
Don Pfohl 
Barry & Mary Lammer Pickart 
Pat Piekenbrock 
Sheila Pillard 
Brad & Jillayne Pinchuk 
Bradley & Rebecca Plummer 
Shawn & Patty Poggemiller 
Karen Pollard, BVM 
Jennifer Pooler 
Potter’s Clay Foundation 
Georgene Price, PBVM 
Rainbo Oil Co./Kwik Stop Kwik 
  Care Recipient  
Thomas & Janyce Rawson 
Regina Reicks 
Patrick Reidy 
Warren Reiser 
Dianne Reiter 
Amanda Rey 

Jim & Nancy Rhomberg 
Dennis & JoAnne Rice 
Art & Dianne Roche 
Rockdale United Methodist Church 
Steve & Kris Rodham 
Gerald & Barbara Roling 
Theresa Rolling, OSF 
Paul & Julie Ross 
Mary Ryder 
Kathy Sabers 
St. Catherine’s Catholic Church 
St. Donatus Catholic Church 
St. Matthew Lutheran Church 
St. Peter Lutheran Church 
Savannah Salow 
Rosemary Sanner 
Lawrence & Helen Schaul 
Larry & Irene Scherrman 
Deanne Schieltz 
Mary Schmid 
John & Donna Schmidt 
Lisa Schmidt 
Peter & Maria Schmitz Charitable Fund 
Daniel & Monica Schneider 
Rosemary Schreiber 
Andy & Kara Schroeder 
Deborah Schromen 
David & Donna Schueller 
Kent & Kathy Schumacher 
Robert & Nancy Schuster 
Sharon Scully 
David & Monica Sennhenn 
Rose Shafer 
Chris Shakelford 
Shalom Retreat Center 
Barbara Shepherd 
Sinsinawa Dominicans 
Sirk Family Foundation 
Mel & Sherry Sisler 
Sisters of Charity, BVM 
Sisters of St. Francis 
Sisters of the Presentation 
Daniel & Janice Smith 
Douglas & Theresa Spyrison 
Mary Arnold Staudt, OSF 
LaVonne Steffensmeier 
Michael Stickley 
Michael & Norma Stoll 
Don & Carole Strumberger 
Marty & Kathy Sullivan 
Summit Congregational UCC 
James & Ranae Sunny 
Wendy Sweeney 
Tandem Tire & Auto Service, Inc. 
Leon & Dula Tebbe 
Amelia Thole, OSF 
Nancy Thompson 
A.J. & Rose Timmerman 
Peter & Joyce Timmerman 
Tim & Christie Timmerman 
Thomas Timp 
Msgr. Thomas Toale 
George Tompkins & Lisa Garoutte 
Rhonda Tranel 
Ronald & Laura Udelhofen 

Len & Susan Uhal 
Gerald & Eva Vize 
John & Alice Vontalge 
Penny Wagener 
Ben & Jess Wagner 
Darrell & Michelle Wagner 
Mary & Mark Wagner 
Robert & Donna Wahlert 
Clem & Judith Walleser 
James & Ann Walsh 
Jeff Walz 
Paul Wantschik 
Marilyn Wasmundt 
Bernard & Betty Weber 
Myra Weitl, OSF 
Greg & Donna Welp 
Kelly Wenzelman 
Westminster Presbyterian Church 
John & Cheryl Whalen 
Mary Whalen 
James White 
Myrna White 
Paulene Wiezorek 
Andy & Katrina Wilberding 
Daniel & Joyce Willenborg 
Robert & Susan Willenborg 
Dennis & Susan Williams 
Pete & Wendy Wolf 
Hobie Wood 
Casey Yeager 
Dr. P.J. & Janet Zuccaro 

 
 
Shine Your Light 

into the Future  
Touch the lives of women and children 
experiencing homelessness in our 
community by leaving your legacy with 
a planned gift to Opening Doors.  
 
Gifts during your lifetime can also 
empower lives!  A bequest is the most 
common and easiest way for you to 
make a planned gift through your will 
or revocable trust. IRA owners who are 
at least 70.5 can make a tax-free  
charitable contribution with the RMD 
(required minimum distribution). You 
can also name Opening Doors as a  
beneficiary of a 401(k), IRA or life 
insurance policy. 
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We are truly grateful to the tri-state community for 20 years of continued support!      

Thank you for your interest in supporting Opening 
Doors! Donations can be dropped off at Teresa 
Shelter, 1111 Bluff Street (any day), or at our 
administrative office located at 2100 Asbury Rd., 
Suite 8 (M-F, 9-5). 

#1 – Tax Deductible Cash Donations 

#2 – Gift Cards (i.e., Gas, Dollar Tree, Dominos, 

Eagles, Fareway, Happy Joe’s, Hardees, Hartig Drug, 
HyVee, KFC, McDonald's, Pizza Hut, Staples, Target, 
Taco John's, Theisen's, Walgreens, Wal-Mart) 

#3 – Paper Towels & Tissue 
#4 - Garbage Bags (13 gal.) 
#5 – Liquid Laundry Detergent 
#6 – Floor & Bathroom Cleaner  
#7 – Disinfectant Spray  
#8 – Baby Wipes 
#9 – Clorox Disinfecting Wipes 
#10 – Dishwasher Detergent 

Wish List  Top 10

Many thanks to Marissa Hoffmann and her staff 
at The MidWest Girl for your continued support! 
Our adorable model is Morgan’s daughter Rosi!


